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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Meeting Minutes

September 21, 2016
Present: Loren Campbell, Molly Dunbar, Jill Dyson, Rhonda Elias-Penner, Genny Funk-Unrau, Pat Furman, Alana Garcia, Michelle Johnson, Mina Lupu, Lea Neufeld La Rue, Debbie Nikiel, Rita Racano, Valeria Santermer, Breanna Sawatzky, Anne Sikora, Jason Simonson, Jess Smith
Regrets: Deborah Clark, Catherine Cooke, Monica Dinney
Staff Present: Mina Lupu, Ingrid Peters Derry
Chair:  Michelle Johnson
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry

1. Introductions
2. Presentation:  
Alana Garcia, spoke about Mosaic’s summer WGM program.  This was well attended and successful, with an average of 18 families attending each session.  Wiggle, Giggle, & Munch is a program which was developed by C4F 12 years ago.  Hoping to meet a gap in programming for families with children between 1 and school age, WGM is a parent child program focusing on physical literacy, nutrition, family literacy.  

Alana is also coordinating the HIPPY program.  HIPPY – Home Instruction for Parents of Preschool Youngsters.  This program is focused on school readiness and includes role playing activities for parents with their children.   Home visitors meet once a week through the school year and there are some larger group activities.  The program can take 48 families this year and is about ¾ full right now.  Participants mostly live in Central Park and are self-referred or can be referred by agencies.  
3. Consent Agenda

· Approval of Agenda

· Approval of Minutes of May 18, 2016 – The minutes require a change of date on the top of the minutes.
Motion: Rhonda Elias-Penner moved the approval of the Consent Agenda. Lea Neufeld La Rue seconded the motion.  Approved.  

· Financial statement – this budget is different than the one we approved in principal in April.  It now includes the deferred amount in the Grants line.  Motion:  Genny Funk-Unrau moved that we accept the amended budget.  Rhonda Elias-Penner seconded the motion. Approved.  
· $4000 came in for our Literacy project.  This is for the Books 4 Babies, Toddler Edition and was a grant from Literacy for Life.  
· The Grants we approved will be lower than in the past this year for various reasons.  We may have $10-12,000 in excess in the Grants line.  We could add money to the training bursaries or do another call for grants.  
· Other ideas were discussed:   
· Research
· Funding evaluation processes for groups
· Stay and Play
· Support day cares offering evening workshops for parents

· There is a shortage of childminding spaces for parents taking English courses.  The Y has staff but no space.  Could we talk about looking at rental space in Portage Place, maybe a multi–purpose space (with an open a call for organizations to claim time in this space)?  
· Invitation to organizations with an idea – put something together, including:  Do you envision using such a space?  What potential partnerships do you have?  Breakdown of numbers – how many people might this involve?  Include a summary of what this could do for your organization.  
· Ingrid will look into the rental of the space and discuss this further with Breanna.  Ingrid will also check into Healthy Child’s rules.  
· Other ideas for this money are invited for next month. 
4. Business Arising from Minutes 

· Kelly’s baby was born on July 9 and C4F gave her a gift card for Skip the Dishes which was much appreciated.
5. New Business

· Confirm C4F membership – new members are asked to complete a Membership form.  Other members are asked to complete the Membership Renewal form.
· Training bursaries – bursaries are available for participants wishing to take Nobody’s Perfect (October), Handle with Care (November), and Positive Discipline in Everyday Parenting (January) training.  Other parenting courses can also be supported with bursaries of up to $400 per participant.
6. Committee Updates and Fall Plans

· Executive 
· The Executive is currently considering clarifying the Terms of Reference around voting.  Right now one organization gets one vote.  We may want to reconsider this to allow up to two votes per organization.  This would involve changing the TOR for next year.  
· We still have a Member at Large position on the Executive.  Rhonda is interested.  She shared her brief bio with the group.  Motion:  Jess Smith moved that Rhonda Elias-Penner become a member of the Executive Committee as a member at large.  Anne Sikora seconded the motion. Approved.  
· December planning meeting – Executive recommends holding a full day meeting and inviting Barb Gemmell to join us.  We will discuss a date at the next meeting.  We would like to hold it at Cindy Klassen or RA Steen. 
· Literacy – The Literacy Committee requires a new chairperson.  Planning our next Family Literacy day event (Jan. 27) will likely be the main issue on the agenda. 
· Books 4 Babies Ad Hoc Committee – This committee is working on a second book in our Books 4 Babies series, focusing on toddlers and physical literacy.  We have scheduled our first photo shoot on Saturday (this has since been rescheduled to Saturday, Oct. 1).  Families with toddlers are still being invited to join – from 2 to 4 pm at the Forks (at the “skating rink”).  The goal is to give families simple ideas on how to be active with their toddlers.  Dads would be great to include in the photo shoot.  We have two photographers.  If you would like to join, or have families who would be ideal, please email contact information to Ingrid in case we need to reschedule.  
· Resources – The Resource Committee needs a new chairperson.  Mina Lupu, our new Mentor/Trainer, introduced herself.  She is currently working on the next WGM training – Oct. 14.   
· Family Week Ad Hoc Committee - plans are well under way for a walking tour in the Central Park area on Oct. 6.  We hope to introduce families living nearby to some of the resources nearby.  We are still looking for strollers, snugglies, and maybe umbrellas. Volunteers are welcome. 
· Communication – This committee needs more members.  Newsletter ideas are welcome for a fall issue, perhaps available in time for the Family Week walking tour.  
7. Correspondence 
· National Child Day – November 16, 17 save the date.  At CanadInns Polo Park.  Healthy Child sponsors 2 participants (the coordinator and one other coalition person).  Do we want to send any additional members?
8. Announcements and/or Emerging Issues
· Klinic - check out website for workshops http://klinic.mb.ca/education-training/ .  Genny is still distributing safe sex supplies for non-governmental non-profits.  
· MB Housing – Working harder to keep people in their homes.  Working together with tenants.
· SSCY Centre http://sscy.ca/ - Specialized services for children and youth.  Also offering a drop in program.  Oct. 17 public open house 4:30 - 6:00 pm.  1155 Notre Dame. 
· Healthy Start – information, snack, pregnant families or families with children up to 1 year old.  Once every two weeks.  Home visits also offered. 
· Greenway School – WGM starting Tuesday next week. 
· Pregnancy and Family Support Services http://www.pfsswinnipeg.com/   – parenting classes are under way.  Parent and Tot program at MERC.  Baby and Me.  See the Calendar on website.  Also running some men’s groups this year - men’s sharing circle, counseling group, sexual health program for men.  
· Public Health - moving back to 755 Portage.  Healthy Baby site at Isaac Brock will have one week at Isaac Brock and one week at Orioles.  Posters are available from Anne.  
· West Central Women’s Resource Centre NISW – parenting class for indigenous/newcomers upcoming.  WCWRC has a drop in with childminding.    
· Y – health and fitness programs have started.  Child care available mornings for EAL classes.  
· MB Housing - Flu clinics are starting next week.  Also food bingos, barbeque.  
· Mosaic – programs start in the next couple of weeks.  See website http://www.mosaicnet.ca/ for calendar.  Anyone can come to programs.

· Fit Kids Healthy Kids – drop in for kids at the Rec Plex to encourage physical literacy.    Families with small children are also welcome to come.  4-6 pm Mondays and Wednesdays.    Contact Michelle through website http://fitkidshealthykids.ca/   
9. Next C4F Meeting: Genny moved that we adjourn the meeting.
October 19, 2016

Daniel McIntyre St. Matthews Community Association

823 Ellice Ave.
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